Town of Bath
Lake Salubria Wastewater Collection System
Public Informational Meeting
June 9, 2022
Location: Haverling High School Cafeteria

Present: Bath Town Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, Hal Bailey, William Glosick; Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Absent: Councilman, Roger Knowles

Also Present: Catherine Rees, Tim Steed, JC Smith, Christina Doughty, Erin Bonacci, Robert Plaskov, Jeff Muller

List of Public attending attached

Town Supervisor opened the informational meeting at 7PM.  He thanked everyone for attending and introduced the Town Board Members, speakers; Catherine Rees, Water Resource Specialist (RCAP Solutions); Tim Steed, PE (Hunt Engineering); JC Smith, Community Infrastructure Specialist (Steuben County IDA); Christina Doughty, Director of Home Ownership Services (Arbor Housing and Development) and Erin Bonacci, Director of Municipal Utilities (BEG&W).  Also in attendance is Jeff Muller, Village of Bath Municipal Utility Commission Chairman and Robert Plaskov, Village of Bath Municipal Utility Commissioner.
 

First to speak was Catherine Rees, Water Resource Specialist. She presented water quality testing results from 1997 to present.  In 2002 NYSDEC listed the lake as impaired.  In 2008 NYSDEC listed the lake as high priority due to high phosphorus levels. In 2020 the red bloom occurred and several residents expressed concern to the Town.  In 2020 – 2021 the Town applied for grants to study the problem and a possible sewer system for the area effected.  The study showed that 58% of sewer systems did not meet the minimum 100 ft separation distances from the well.  A survey was conducted and 41% of responses indicated they felt there was a water problem.  An income study was also completed and potentially may qualify the Town for additional grants. 

Tim Steed, Hunt Engineering reviewed the 2021 Preliminary Engineering Study.  The 2003-2005 study and the survey were used to determine interest in the project.  This was used along with the areas of potential impact to the lake to develop the project area.  The owner of Green Acres Mobile Home Park expressed interest in being added to the project due to sewer problems in the park.  The 2021 Preliminary Engineering Study includes a hybrid collection system to the Village primarily in the roadway.  45 residents were identified to be in low lying areas and shall utilize individual grinder pumps system which are included in the project cost.  The cost of the project is estimated to be 8.8 million.   

JC Smith, Community Infrastructure Specialist spoke relative to financing and grants.  The Town has been approved to receive the Water Quality Improvement Program Grant for $3,798,175.   
Other potential future funding the Town would pursue is the Community Development Block Grant that is up to $1,250,000.  This grant requires an income survey and environmental review.  The Water Infrastructure Improvement Act, Federal Infrastructure Funding and United States Rural Development.  These funds require district formation prior to application.  Lastly, is funding through the Appalachian Regional Commission.  The Town is eligible to secure a 0% loan for any additional funding needed for the project if this program is extended.  The water quality of the lake makes the Town very competitive for these grants.  Any cost to the project above amount covered by grants would be billed to residents within the district. 
The total project cost is $8,707,333. Worst case scenario the cost per dwelling with current funding is $818.79 annually.   That would be lowed with additional funding by applying for the grants mentioned above.  The operational and maintenance cost per dwelling would be $454.40 annually.  Lateral connection cost is the responsibility of the consumer.  To advance the project a district needs to be formed.

Christine Doughty, Director of Home Ownership Services informed the attendees that Arbor Housing and Development provides assistance to hook up to the sewer system and decommissioning old septic if a family qualifies.  They can contact Intake Coordinator for more information about income eligibility and terms.

Tim Steed, Hunt Engineering explained the next steps in the project are forming the district, obtain NYS Comptroller approval, funding solicitation, additional public meetings and hopefully come back with better numbers.
Depending upon funding received and timing, engineering design could commence as early as February 2023.

Questions the attendees had were:
1.  What benefit does one get if they don’t connect and their septic is working?
Connecting to the system adds value to your home if you were to sell and protecting the lake could add more value to your property.  It is not mandatory that you hook up to the system.
2. How many people responded to the survey?
210 of 260 responded to the survey.
3. If water was to be provided would there be an additional cost?
Yes, BEW&G bills separately for water.
4. Does a sewer system raise your assessment?
Generally, it does not raise your assessment.
5.  Everyone is concerned about the lake, so why do only those who live around the lake responsible for the district?
There is no public access to the lake.
6. If you take advantage and hook up or not, do all residents in the district pay.
Yes, a portion. The Town Board does not make it mandatory that you hook up to the system but you would be required payment toward the debt cost. You would not pay the Operational and Maintenance costs.
7. Will there be a vote or petition to form the district?
The district can be formed by petition or the Town board can pass a resolution which is subject to a permissive referendum.
8.  If no more funding is obtained after district if formed, are we still obligated to proceed?
No.  There is no obligation to proceed until the Town borrows funds for the project design and construction.

9. Does forming the district cost anything?
No.  Forming the district is no cost to the residents but it is needed to apply for additional funds for the project.

10. Can we get water and/or sewer out to the Exit 39 corridor?
Erin Bonacci replied that is something they have been exploring but have not gained the support needed.  Mr. Russo said Southern Tier Provisions would benefit from a water/sewer system to exit 39.  They are looking to expand and felt it would be beneficial to both commercial and private properties.

11.  When is the deadline for forming the district?
The sooner the better while funding is available.  

12. Would they be working on private property?
No.  Unless there is an easement, the project does not go on private property and stays in the right of way.

13. How long would you wait for financial assistance to connect to the system if you qualified through Arbor Development?
This project will take high priority and assistance is obtained through direct funding.  You can expect the wait time to be 2 to 3 months.

14. If every house connected to the system is there any other funds available other than Arbor Development to cover the cost?
This would require an easement for each resident and is not typically done.  This was not included in this project but it is something that could be looked at.  This would also require obtaining more effort and funding. 

15.  There are concerns about spending this money and not a lot of people connect to the system.
There is never a good time for everyone to connect to the system.  It may take time but eventually more will connect to the system and this will help the stress on the lake.




Erin Bonacci reiterated that the formation of the district is to explore more funding opportunities and is not a commitment for the project.

Town Supervisor closed the meeting at 9:50pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk
 

  





    
 
 
